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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
The safety, wellbeing and happiness of our children is absolutely non-negotiable. It is at the core 
of all that we do. Every child has the right to feel safe, loved and cared for. Therefore, the case of 
Child Q in the Borough of Hackney is deeply disturbing and completely unacceptable. I would 
like to share with you the Lambeth School Partnership’s response to the case of Child Q. Our 
schools stand with Child Q and her family: 
 
The Lambeth School Partnership (LSP) and Lambeth Safeguarding Children’s Partnership (LSCP) 
are outraged to hear of the case of Child Q and the extremely traumatic experience she received 
at the hands of those who should have protected her. We stand with Child Q and her family. 
  
It is highly likely that this was a racially motivated search and one that was conducted without 
any safeguarding protocols, leaving Child Q in an extremely vulnerable position. Calling the  
police was also a highly unusual step and one that that would not have been taken in Lambeth's 
Schools, due to our strong and trusting relationship with our school liaison officer colleagues. 
  
Child Q’s treatment by the police was dehumanising, traumatising and has understandably left 
her extremely scarred. She should have received much better care from the trusted individuals 
around her. As a partnership, we will be reviewing the learning and recommendations from the 
Hackney Child Safeguarding Practice Review in our LSCP Serious Incidents Review Subgroup to 
ensure that our systems continue to be robust and effectively safeguard all our young people. 
The instinctive protecting of children has to be what we do best, in order for schools to truly be 
safe places for children. 
 
If you have any concerns or worries relating to the safety and protection of your child, please do 
not hesitate to contact me as the school’s Senior Designated Safeguarding Lead at the earliest 
opportunity. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Winn 

Holy Trinity  
Class Dojo Champions 

 
 
 

   Bunny Class are this week’s  
Dojo Champions with an amazing  

494 Points. Congratulations! 

https://twitter.com/Holy_TrinityCE


 
 
 
 

Our Staff Values Ambassador this week is 

Ms Cruz. You supported our children and staff with 

positivity and patience, ensuring our week ran  

smoothly. Thank you for being such a star. 

Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is  

Kamarni. You won the most Dojo points in the whole 

school, demonstrating curiosity, empathy and  

resilience all week! 



 

 

This week our children have been preparing for and  

learning about Easter.  

 

In Year 5 they designed Easter cards and wrote  

reflections and Easter prayers. 

 

Dear God, 

May all who see these cards please see your good side in all situations 

and to be brave.  

We are reminded ‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthen me.’ 

 

‘We celebrate Easter for what God did for every single  

person in the world. Pray, eat bread and drink wine to  

celebrate.’ 

 

‘Most people enjoy eating chocolate at Easter, but we must remember why 

and how Jesus died for us on the cross.  

 

We sing songs and pray in church at Easter time to praise and show 

how much we appreciate what He has done for us.’ Philippians 4:13 

 

‘Easter taught us that life never ends love never dies.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God bless you and your whole family. 



 
Pupils foraging for flowers, leaves and seeds to make  

Mother's Day gifts.   
 

They also had a chance to see a blue tit making a nest for 
her eggs via a webcam. 



Bunny Class Needs to improve 89% 

Badger Class Good 90% 

Puma Class Excellent 95% 

Gazelle Class Needs to improve 82% 

Lion Class Excellent 98% 

Meerkat Class Good 92% 

Cheetah Class Needs to improve 83% 

Panther Class Good 94% 

Lynx Class Excellent 98% 

Jaguar Class Needs to improve 88% 

Leopard Class Good 93% 

Tiger Class Needs to improve 89% 

Holy Trinity Punctuality News  

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

Online Safety and Technology Newsflash 
 

Internet Safety 
 

Wordle is a new, very simple game which has grown to 
extraordinary levels of popularity over the last few 

months.  
 

In the main it is a very safe game but it's important 
to be aware that there are a couple of concerns.  

 
Internet Matters have written a great, short article 

which would be ideal to share with parents. 
 

You can find the article here:  
 

https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/
what-is-the-wordle-game/ 

https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/what-is-the-wordle-game/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/what-is-the-wordle-game/


 

As part of Science week, our Year 5 Pupils are 
currently exploring the topic of Space, and 

they paid a visit to the Science Museum. 

They were in awe of the fascinating exhibits - 

ranging from a piece of the Moon to the food 
that the astronauts ate on the Apollo  



 
Year Two were working hard in Literacy this week! 



 
With your support, we raised £400 to provide much 
needed support to children around the world. 
 
Well done Holy Trinity! 

Community News 

It was wonderful to see 

such an amazing  spirit 

of giving in action last 

Friday on Red Nose Day. 





Community News 
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  Friday 25th March - Year 3 to Vivaldi Four Seasons Concert 
 

  Thursday 31st March @ 3.15pm - PTFA Cake Sale 
 
  Friday 1st April at 1.45pm - End of Spring Term 2 
 
  Tuesday 19th April - Start of Summer Term 1 
 

  Monday 9th May - Thursday 12th May: Key Stage 2 SATS Week 
 
  Saturday 9th July - PTFA Summer Fair 

 Term Start Date Finish Date 
Autumn One 

(2021) 
Thursday 2nd September 

Wednesday 1st September - INSET Day 
Friday 22nd October 

  

Half-Term Monday 25th October Friday 29th October 

Autumn Two Monday 1st November Thursday 16th December 
Friday 17th December - INSET Day 

Christmas Holiday Monday 20th December Sunday 2nd January 2022 

Spring One 
(2022) 

Thursday 6th  January 
Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th January 

INSET Days 

Friday 11th February 

Half-Term Monday 14th February Friday 18th February 

Spring Two Monday 21st  February Friday 1st April 

Easter Holiday Monday 4th April Monday 18th April 

Summer One Tuesday 19th April Friday 27th May 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May   

Half-Term Monday 30th May Friday 3rd June 

 
Summer Two 

 
Monday 6th June 

Wednesday 20th July 
Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 

INSET Days 
 

Summer Holiday     


